
CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MINUTES 

OCTOBER 11TH, 2018 

Members present: Michael Hart, Dennis Sarine, Shawna Lopez, Stefanie Decker, Michelle 

Orcutt, Isaac Bernal, David Hall, Michael Kitten, Collin Witherspoon, Diane Brice, Victoria 

Taylor-Gore, Penelope Davies, Eric Fauss, Carol Summers, Toni Gray, Linda Munoz, Kim 

Crowley, Leslie Ingham, Becky Burton, Daniel Esquivel, Kristen McDonald-Willey, Frank 

Sobey 

 

1. CC minutes from 10.11.18 approved 

 

2. DevEd RDNG – DevEd submitted a petition to delete RDNG 0302 in response to HB 2223 and 

the state’s requirement therein to push increasingly toward a corequisite model whereby 

developmental students enroll in an exit-level developmental AND a transfer-level course. 

RDNG 0302 is not an exit-level developmental course and thus cannot count toward the required 

percentage of corequisite students, which must eventually reach 75%. Without RDNG 0302, 

another petition was submitted to lower the TSI placement score for INRW 0303. A 

representative from the English Department expressed concern with the deletion but noted that 

there were no other workarounds that had been found to address the HB 2223 corequisite 

requirement. A motion was made and seconded. The petitions were approved. 

 

3. BUSI ADMIN – BSET petitioned to allow a blanket substitution for SPCH 1321 or SPCH 1315 

with SPCH 1318. SPCH 1321 or 1315 is a requirement in the BUSI ADMIN degrees. However, 

many students who were on another degree track, before changing to a BUSI ADMIN degree, 

completed SPCH 1318. Objections were raised about a possible loss of revenue in not requiring 

these students to complete SPCH 1321 or 1315, as well as the applicability of SPCH 1318 in a 

BUSI ADMIN degree. The petitioner noted that these students would not take the other SPCH 

courses at AC anyway, as transfer institutions like WTAMU already accept SPCH 1318. A 

motion was made and seconded. The petition was approved. 

 

4. Fees – General & Lab – The chair pointed out that future petitions proposing changes to existing 

fees must be approved by the Board of Regents. Petitions in which fees are added to programs 

should correspond to the published fees on the AC website.  

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:56 a.m. 

 


